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SCHEDULE OF LITURGIES 
 

Saturday Evening: 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday: 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m., 5:00 p.m. 

 

Daily (Mon.ïFri.): 12:00 noon 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday: 12:00 noon  

 

BAPTISM: Held at 12:30 p.m. on the third Sunday of each month. 
Pre-Baptismal instruction required. Please notify the Rectory three 
months before the anticipated date of birth. 
 

MARRIAGE: Weddings are held at 2:00 p.m. on Saturdays. 
Diocesan Regulation requires an approved pre-marriage preparation 
program. Bride and Groom must make arrangements for the wedding 
ceremony with one of the priests at least six months prior to the 
wedding date. 
 

PRIESTHOOD OR RELIGIOUS LIFE: Please contact the 
Vocation Office at 412-928-5836. 
 

PROTECTING GODôS CHILDREN: Concerns or reports contact 
Diocesan Victim Assistance Hotline 1-888-808-1235. 
 

RCIA: Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults and of Children (RCIC) 
are ongoing programs for those who wish to know more about the 
Catholic Church or are seeking membership in the Church. Please call 
the Rectory for more information.  
 

PARISH CEMETERY: St. Agatha Cemetery is being managed by 
The Catholic Parish Cemeteries Association of the Diocese of 
Pittsburgh, Allegheny Regional Office. For all questions and inquires, 
please call 412-256-9370. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP: New parishioners are always welcome! 
Please visit the Rectory so we may welcome you and complete a Parish 
Census Form. Parish Census Forms are also available in the Vestibules 
of the Church and on our website. 
 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: All information must be received by 
Monday at noon, in written form. 

April 1, 2018 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
ñServing the growing Greater Bridgeville Area, 
Holy Child Roman Catholic Parish is a faith-filled 
family with a strong sense of community and a rich 
diverse heritage. With the grace we receive in the 
Sacraments, God calls and enables us as His Holy 
Children to be a ñwelcoming home for all who seek 
Himò. Following Jesus Christ, whom we receive in 
the Eucharist, we strive to serve, evangelize and 
build His kingdom on Earth, through prayer, 
education, social / outreach groups and the Liturgy.ò 

212 STATION STREET 
BRIDGEVILLE, PA 15017 

 

Parish Office: 412-221-5213      Fax: 412-257-2461 
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HOLY CHILD PARISH BRIDGEVILLE, PENNSYLVANIA 

God of life and of the living, your 
mercy is found amidst the details 
of our lives: the darkness of sin, 
malice, and evil and the bread of 
sincerity and truth. As surely as 

you raised Jesus from death on the cross, raise us up. 
Open our eyes to the truth of our lives, so that we 
feed the world with Resurrection bread that helps all 
taste and see your unconditional, life-giving love. 

Free ticket to ñPaul, The Apostle of Christò: Fr. 
Dennis and Fr. Joe want to see a movie with you ...and 
whatôs even better they bought the tickets! We have rented 
out a screening of the movie this Thursday, April 5th at 7:00 
PM at Phoenix Theatre. Contact Holy Child Parish Office at 
412-221-5213 or email holychildparish@verizon.net to 
reserve your seat. We look forward to seeing you there! 
 

The Divine Mercy Novena will be prayed this week 
Monday thru Friday after the 12:00 PM Mass. The Chaplet 
takes only about 10 minutes, however Jesus is offering 
many graces to anyone who prays the Chaplet even once. 
Jesus says He will stand between the Father and the dying 
person at the hour of our death, not as the just judge but as 
the Merciful Savior. Jesus will be there. Come and join Him. 
 

The Second Sunday of Easter, or Divine 
Mercy Sunday will be celebrated next Sunday, April 8th 
at Our Lady of Grace Church, Scott Township. There will 
be a Holy Hour with Procession with the Blessed 
Sacrament, Prayer, and Benediction beginning at 3:00 PM. 
If you have any questions, call Kathy at 412-276-3374. 

Be A Man! Attention men of Holy Child and St. 
Barbara: We are starting up a menôs faith sharing group 
and invite you to be part of it! Our first 8 week program will 
run once per week on Tuesday evenings from April 3 
through May 22, as we read and discuss Father Larry 
Richardôs book ñBe a Man!ò. Come and join us to deepen 
your understanding of the Catholic vision for male 
spirituality, in an open environment where we can lift one 
another as brothers in Christ to be true to our calling in 
Him. No cost. For more details and/or to sign up, see 
registration link on Holy Child website under Ministries & 
Groups/Menôs Huddle, or else reach out to Tony at 
ferg7171@gmail.com 
 

Fulfilled: Uncovering the Biblical 
Foundations of Catholicism is an 
apologetic approach to sharing the Catholic 
Faith using the Old Testament Tabernacle as a 
blueprint for Godôs plan. You will gain an 

understanding of some of the most questioned Catholic 
teachings. Fulfilled will ignite your love of Scripture and 
help you share and defend the Catholic Faith with the Word 
of God. Seven weeks beginning Tuesday, April 10 at 7:00 
PM or Thursday, April 12 at 9:30 AM in Holy Child 
Rectory Conference Room. Cost is $27.00. 
 

Attention Baseball, Softball & T-Ball Players 
(of all ages): As a new ball season begins, let us come 
together for a short prayer service to bless our bats and ask 
God to keep our athletes safe on the field during this 
season. Wear your jersey or team T-shirt & bring your bat. 
Bless Our Bats Prayer Service will be on Sunday, April 
15 after the 11:00 AM Mass at Holy Child. Weather 
permitting this will take place in the lawn area between the 
Church and Religious Ed Building. No RSVP required. 
Hope to see you there. 
 

Writing Group to Begin in April: 
¶ Do you need help editing or organizing a writing project 
(for work, school, personal)? 

¶ Have you always wanted to write but canôt seem to get 
started (fiction, non-fiction, inspirational, poetry)? 

¶ Have you wanted to write but need some support and 
opportunity to brainstorm / talk about your ideas? 

¶ Would you like to share a personal experience but are 
not sure how to write it? 

¶ Would you like to offer support to other writers? 
If you answered yes to any of these then our group is 
something you want to try. You do not need to bring 
anything written, just come, bring a friend. 
First Meeting will be at 10:00 AM on Tuesday, April 17 
in the RCIA Lounge in St. Barbara Social Hall. Judy 
DePalma, writing coach, will be organizing the group. 
Contact her with questions and interest: 412-498-5417 or 
j.depalma2@verizon.net 
 

With Songs We Pray: All are welcome to attend a 
night of worship, in which we will sing contemporary 
Christian songs of praise to our God and risen Lord! Please 
join us from 7 PM to 8:30 PM on Thursday, April 19 in the 
Religious Education Building at Holy Child Parish. The 
event is free and open to the public. For more information, 
please call Connie Robinson at 412-257-2679. So, bring 
your voices and be ready to joyfully pray! 

Reflecting on the Word 
    A co-worker often said, ñThe devil is in the details, but so 
is the success.ò Precise details fill our readings. Mary Mag-
dalene arrives at the tomb first (thatôs why she is the Apos-
tle to the Apostles and patron of the Order of Preachers), in 
darkness. Finding the stone removed, she runs to Peter 
and the other disciple whom Jesus loved, tells them what 
she saw, and they run to the tomb. Peter, being slower, 
arrives last, the other disciple waits out of respect, there is 
detail about the burial cloths. They see and believe, alt-
hough they do not yet understand the Resurrection. Peter 
summarizes Jesusô life and proclaims that he could witness 
because God chose him. Paul offers detail about how 
bread and yeast work together, identifying old yeast as 
malice and wickedness, and new unleavened bread as 
sincerity and truth. Details! 
    We see and believe because of their witness and the 
details they share. The witness of Peter, John, Paul, and 
Mary Magdalene enables us to remove malice and wicked-
ness from our lives so that we can live in sincerity and 
truth. By dying with Christ in baptism, we are raised up to 
preach the joy of a resurrection that is the result of our dy-
ings and risings. 
    Forgiven by Godôs merciful love, we eat and drink with 
the Risen One in every Eucharist to become what we eat 
and drink. Sent forth, our witness feeds the world with the 
power of Godôs merciful love. This is the day the Lord has 
made, let us rejoice and be glad! The devil is in and over-
powered through these details. Celebrate this Good News 
today! 
Living the Word Scripture Reflections and Commentaries for Sun-
days and Holy Days. Year B 


